
 
           
 

 

VIEW FROM THE EAST 

Greetings my Brothers , 
 
My brothers, we are off to a great start this year and I for one am very much looking forward 
to all that Cosmo has to engage every brother.  I know our officers all feel the same way as 
well. We are committed to serve Cosmo to the best of our abilities and will work diligently 
toward the goal of improving ourselves in masonry.   
 
 
March was an extraordinarily busy month at Cosmopolitan.  
• The meeting on March 6th was about what traditions make Cosmopolitan so very special.   
• While the weather was a challenge on March 10th, we had a hardy contingent of Brothers 

march in the St Patrick’s Day parade.  It seemed that no amount of liquid sunshine could dampen their 
spirits as they proudly represented our lodge along with brothers from Hiram Lodge. 

• March 21st saw us welcoming our newest Brother into the Fraternity with an Entered Apprentice Degree. 
Congratulations to our youngest Entered Apprentice just beginning his journey into the light!  I am 
particularly proud of our officers as they rehearsed an excellent degree under the watchful eyes of our 
District Deputy Jason Morse and our Associate Grand Marshall Scott Bumps.   

• By the time that you read this we will have had our 100th anniversary rededication by The Grand Lodge of 
Connecticut with Most Worshipful Marshall Robinson presiding.   

• On March 31st we will be having our annual Passover ladies at table.  This has always been one of our most 
popular events of the year and I look forward to sharing it with all of you.   

 
There is also much to do in April. 

• Our first meeting on April 3rd will include a special Connecticut Masonic Scouter’s presentation to Eagle 
Scout Sam Martin.  The discussion of the evening will center around the ties between Masonry and 
Scouting.   

• On April 14th, we will volunteer at Project Hope.  We will need volunteers to make baskets for Passover. 
We will meet at 9 AM at Tower One. The more hands that we have, the more cheerful the spirit and the 
quicker the work goes. 

• On April 18 we will present a Fellow Craft Degree. Please join us for this event.  Please RSVP to our 
Junior Warden so he is prepared for your enjoying the meal before the degree. 

• Our monthly Fellowship dinner will be held on Wednesday April 24th.  Please let WB David Stern know if 
you will be able to attend.  

• Lastly, we are volunteering at the Downtown Evening Soup Kitchen on the 28th. This is the fourth Sunday 
of the month so we will be preparing so plan to arrive at 2:30 p.m. Please contact Brother Gary E. Cohen if 
you can help.  

Looking ahead to May we are planning to have our awards night on May 1st and a Master Mason Degree on May 
22nd. 
 
I look forward to seeing you, my brothers, in our lodge.  The place where it is good and pleasant for brothers to 
dwell together in unity. 
In Masonry, 
 
Respectfully and Fraternally, 
Michael S. Abrahamson 
Worshipful Master 



 
 
VIEW FROM THE SOUTH  
 

 
 
My Brothers,    
 
April is, of course, the month of Passover and Easter. And while I 
could certainly talk about their similarities and the meanings behind 
them and so on and so forth…you’ve no doubt already read all about 
that in another Trestleboard, possibly even in this Trestleboard. So 
instead, I’d like to talk to you about a specific day in this month 
which I find fascinating. No, not April Fool’s Day…April 15. 

 
Now of course, you’re probably thinking “April 15? What’s so special about that day?” 
Well, it’s always been interesting to me that not one, not two, but four things of some 
importance happen (or happened) on that date. 
 
To begin with, here in the USA, April 15 is when your tax filings are due. So, if you 
haven’t started on them already, consider this your brotherly reminder to get on that. 
Additionally, on this day in [YEAR REDACTED], my mother, Dori Stern, was born. 
While these two things may seem inconsequential on their own, the fact that they both 
happen on the same day as these two next events lead to quite the interesting 
coincidence. 
 
April 14, 1865, 154 years ago, President Abraham Lincoln went to Ford’s Theatre to 
attend the play Our American Cousin, just a few months into his second term as 
President. He was shot in the head by John Wilkes Booth late that evening and slipped 
into a coma. On the morning of April 15, after nine hours, the 16th President of the 
United States finally passed away, with eyewitnesses claiming that his face relaxed into 
a smile upon his death. 
47 years later, just before midnight on April 14, 1912, the RMS Titanic, on its maiden 
voyage from Southampton to New York City, swerved to hit an iceberg, failed, and was 
torn along its side. The supposed unsinkable ship took on water at an alarming rate and, 
by the morning of April 15, sank beneath the waves, taking with it more than 1,500 
lives. 
 
And there you have it, four little notable happenings of history all occurring on the 
same day. True, you could probably say the same about any day in history, but this one 
always struck me as particularly curious. 
               
 
Fraternally, 
Benjamin G. Stern,  
Junior Warden 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
VIEW FROM THE SECRETARY’S CHAIR 
 

My Brothers: 
 
Last month our lodge experienced a Rededication of 
Cosmopolitan Lodge No.125 that not many brothers have 
ever seen before.  We had close to 100 people attend the 
Most Worshipful Grand Master and his Associate Grand Line 
Officers do the presentation.   
 
WB Kenneth Dworkin and Brother Richard Werner gave two 

presentations of some of the history of our lodge dating back to February 19, 
1919.  Along with those presentations, the Grand Secretary Grant Gould spoke 
about his Great Grandfather, Most Worshipful Past Grand Master Moyle, who 
Constituted us.   We then went downstairs for a wonderfully prepared dinner 
for all to enjoy by our Chef Michael Steinfeld.   
 
Please mark your calendar for our Gala on October 5th which will be at the 
Hartog Auditorium at Ashlar Village in Wallingford.  More information to come 
in the comings months.   
 
My brothers, just a reminder for those who have not paid their dues that 
were due on January 1, 2019.  Please send them in to me ASAP so that I 
can keep my books up to date.  If you are having a problem, please call 
me in confidence at 203-410-9733. 
 
 
 
Fraternally,  
RW Gary Matican 
Secretary 
 
 

“CCC”  CONTRIBUTORS 
 

Michael S. Abrahamson Hillel J. Auerbach Bruce M. Backer Bruce R. Bellmore 
David E. Berger William A. Berger Scott B. Bumps Gerald A. Calabritto 
Martin E. Cobern Gary E. Cohen David M. Elkodsi Charles G. Ehrentraut, Sr. 
Charles G. Ehrentraut, Jr.  Earl W. Ehrentraut Carl Feen Stephen B. Goldberg 
Jerry Gruenbaum Roger Jackson Stephen P. Jordanides Michael J. Laden 
Bruce L. Lebow Gary Matican Brett H. Richards Andrew J. Salva III 
Thomas P. Shaw Eric A. Silver Steven S. Shiner Harold R. Sisken 
Stuart M. Smith Benjamin G. Stern David O. Stern Craig A. Stevens 
Randy Stevens Dominick J. Stabile, Sr.  Richard A. Werner  

 
 
 

Cosmopolitan Lodge No. 125   Thanks you all for your continued support of your Lodge… 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Saul S. Cohen Memorial Scholarship 

 
Applications for scholarships for the 2019-2020 academic year are 

available from 

         RWB Gary E. Cohen  

203-530-6222 

garymarciacohen@comcast.net 

 

All completed applications must be 
postmarked by August 31, 2019 

 
All submissions must be returned to Gary Cohen, 96 Bethmour Road, 

Bethany, CT 06524  

with the notation “Scholarship” clearly noted on the lower left hand corner 
of the envelope. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



2019 COSMOPOLITAN LODGE NO. 125 
                                           
      OFFICERS                                                                          COMMITTEES 

Michael S. Abrahamson (Pam) Worshipful Master AUDITING  
20 Anita Avenue 203-459-0482 WB Kenneth L. Dworkin 203-494-5912 
Trumbull, CT 06611 mabrahamson@earthlink.net Benjamin G. Stern 203-907-9628 
    
WB Kenneth L. Dworkin  (Ellen) Senior Warden CHARITY (WM, SW, JW, SEC)  
1 Charles Court 203-494-5912 WM Michael S. Abrahamson 203-395-2402 
North Haven CT  06473-1225 Kennethdworkin64@gmail.com WB Kenneth L. Dworkin 203-494-5912 
  Benjamin G. Stern 203-907-9628 
Benjamin G. Stern Junior Warden RWB Gary Matican 203-410-9733 
30 Darling Street 203-907-9628   
Southington, CT 06489 Bgs888@aol.com COMMUNITY SERVICE  
  Jonathan I. Glassman 203-430-1973 
RW Gary E. Cohen (Marcia) Treasurer WB Scott Bumps 203-401-1199 
96 Bethmour Road 203-393-3301   
Bethany, CT 06524-3336 garymarciacohen@comcast.net DIGITAL COMMUNICATIONS  
  WM Michael S. Abrahamson 203-395-2402 
RW Gary Matican (Ann) Secretary Frederick A. Marotti 203-641-3932 
39 Ives Street Unit #203 203-410-9733 Ronald Fish (ronf404@aol.com) 845-361-4320 
Hamden, CT 06518-2237 gmatican@yahoo.com  WB David O. Stern 203-444-2077 
    
Rev & RWB Bruce R. Bellmore Chaplain FINANCE (SW, JW, SD)  
41 Michael Drive 203-430-0043 WB Kenneth L. Dworkin 203-494-5912 
West Haven, CT  06516 brbellmore@sbcglobal.net  Benjamin G. Stern 203-907-9628 
  Michael B. Steinfeld 203-943-8114 
Michael B. Steinfeld  Senior Deacon   
6-B Landin Street 203-943-8114 MASONIC TEMPLE ASSOC.  
Woodbridge CT 06525 Mikes90@snet.net WB Scott Bumps 203-401-1199 
    
Daniel D. DeVoe II Junior Deacon SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION  
65 Anderson Avenue 203-843-1614 RWB Gary E. Cohen 203-530-6222 
West Haven CT 06516 2d.devoe@gmail.com Charles G. Ehrentraut, Sr. 203-305-4899 
    
Thomas P. Shaw Senior Steward SICK VISITING (SW +4)  
14 Maple Drive 203-410-5843 WB Kenneth L. Dworkin 203-494-5912 
Prospect, CT 06712 tom.shaw@trivalleyequipment.com RWB Gary Matican 203-410-9733 
  RWB Gary E. Cohen 203-530-6222 
Charles G. Ehrentraut, Sr. Junior Steward   
500 Skokorat Road 203-305-4899 SAUL S. COHEN SCHOLARSHIP (WM,SW,Bro Cohen +2) 
Beacon Falls, CT  06403 cehrentraut@aol.com WM Michael S. Abrahamson 203-395-2402 
  WB Kenneth L. Dworkin 203-494-5912 
Martin E. Cobern   (Dorie) Marshal RW Gary E. Cohen 203-530-6222 
7 Carriage House Way 860-539-0934 WB Randy S. Stevens 860-395-9600 
Cheshire, CT 06410 mecobern@cox.net  Rev. & RWB Bruce R. Bellmore 203-430-0043 
    
Steven S. Shiner Tiler 100th Anniversary Committee  
12 Towne House Road 203-530-5940 Rev & RWB Bruce R. Bellmore 203-430-0034 
Hamden, CT 06514-2104 Steves28@frontier.com RWB David E. Berger 203-640-4743 
  RWB Gary Matican 203-410-9733 
Richard A. Werner Historian WB David O. Stern 203-444-2077 
15 Elliot Court 203-239-4397   
North Haven, CT 06473 Sonofalex38@yahoo.com  TRUSTEE (term thru)  
  Sal S. Simsek (Dec 2019) 860-997-2587 
Neil E. Matican   (Susan) Assistant Secretary WB Stuart M. Smith (Dec 2020) 203-397-0646 
39 Ives Street #203 203-589-4197 Martin Cobern (Dec 2021) 860-539-0934 
Hamden, CT 06518-2237 nmatican@yahoo.com    
  Charles G. Ehrentraut, Jr. Associate Steward 
RW David E. Berger Assistant Treasurer 500 Skokorat Road 203-305-5685 
152 Percival Drive 203-640-4743 Beacon Falls, CT 06403 cehrentrautjr@gmail.com 
Cheshire, CT 06410-3823 david.berger@sbcglobal.net    
  Mason A. Helm Associate Steward 
  7 Maple Lane Ext. 2032-308-6511 
  Shelton, CT 06484 Masonhelm1@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 



    PAST MASTERS OF COSMOPOLITAN LODGE #125 
 

*Jacob Caplan 1919, 1923 *Irving Kegeles 1967 
*Joseph E. Levy 1920 Abraham B. Rosenberg 1968 
*Samuel I. Calechman 1921 *Morris Klein 1969 
*Benjamin F. Goldman 1922 *William E. Weiner 1970 
*Samuel J. White 1924 Chester M. Katzman 1971 
*Nathan Smernoff 1925 *Robert Tombank 1972 
*Manuel Kligerman 1926 *Leonard Tombank 1973 
*Samuel M. Silver 1927 *Milton A. Hershatter 1974 
*Jacob N. Wolodarsky 1928 Richard A. Sugarmann 1975 
*Samuel W. Ritch 1929 Michael W. Winess 1976 
*Louis R. Hershatter 1930 *Albert R. Blackman 1977 
*Julius White 1931 RW Joseph Albert 1978 
*RW Irving Alpert 1932 RW Gary E. Cohen 1979 
*Andrew N. Friedman 1933 Sidney J. Levine 1980 
*RW Samuel Platcow 1934 Ronald M. Dworkin 1981 
*RW Alex Hershatter 1935 Kenneth L. Dworkin 1982, 2008 
*Benjamin D. Levine 1936 Steven A. Ledewitz 1983 
*John M. Chapnick 1937 Robert S. Brooks 1984 
*Joseph Weiner 1938 Joseph M. Cohen 1985 
*Irving Rogers 1939 Jeffrey A. Granoff 1986 
*Maurice Osber 1940 Edward I. Goodstein 1987 
*Herman Alpert 1941 *Michael L. Castroll 1988 
*George J. Evans 1942 RW Martin L. Rudnick 1989, 2002 
*RW Joseph Shure 1943, 1944 *Harley O. H. Pretty 1990 
*Goodwin D. Wolff 1945 RW Gary Matican 1991, 1995, 2003 
*Leon I. Horton 1946 Bruce L. Lebow 1992 
*Natt K. Sheinfeld 1947 Richard L. Hecht 1993 
*A. Louis Phillips 1948 Bruce M. Backer 1994 
*Fredric M. Rosenstein 1949 Gary P. Merwede 1996 
*Milton S. Holiner 1950 Gary S. Spanierman 1997 
*William Ledewitz 1951 *RW Arnold H. Freedman 1998 
*A. Henry Mirel 1952 *Edward S. Eby 1999 
*Harold P. Gessner 1953 Maier O.Fein 2000 
Henry G. Smernoff 1954 Phillip E.Cohen 2001 
*Martin B. Gant 1955 David O. Stern 2004, 2010 
*Simon Burres 1956 RW David E. Berger 2005 
*David Cohen 1957 *William E. McGraw, Jr. 2006 
*Albert Gurewitz 1958 Stuart M. Smith 2007 
*Marshall R. Weiner 1959 Roger Jackson 2009 
*Herbert B. Goldberg 1960 Steven J. Elzholz 2011 
*Leo Gilden 1961 RW Jason E. Morse 2012, 2013 
*Jordan Goldberg 1962 Scott Bumps 2014 
*Gerald W. Brownstein 1963 Rev. & RW Bruce R. Bellmore 2015 
*Arnold Most 1965 David M. Elkodsi 2016 
*A. Robert Sotman 1964 Randy S. Stevens 2017 
George Weinstein 1966 Jerry Gruenbaum 2018 

* = deceased                                                                           PAST MASTERS – OTHER LODGES 

     
 

CURRENT GRAND LODGE 
Rev. & RW Bruce R. Bellmore, Grand Senior Deacon 

RWB Jason E. Morse, DD 4A 
WB Scott B. Bumps, AGM 4A 

 
 

 
 
 

MW Gustaf R. Bodin……………………...……St Alban’s #38: 1976 
                 & Ashlar #332: 2011 

Rev & RW Bruce R. Bellmore………………Olive Branch #84: 1981 
                      & Hiram #1: 1993 

RW Roger R. Cole……………………………….Meridian #77: 1976 
                 & Madison #87: 2006 

Steven E. Canada……….Day Spring #30:2016/17 ,Temple #16:2011 
Alan M. Friedman, Jr…....................….Annawon #115: 2003 & 2013 

                    & Orange #143: 2009 &2010 
Bruce Liebman………………..….Masonic Lodge of Research: 1997 
Kevin H. Matsil…………………..………..…….Meridian #77: 2003 
RW Jason R. Rieger………………....….…..…….Compass #9: 2006 
Rabbi Eric Silver…………….…………….………Temple #16: 2013 
Eric A. Stern…....................….Pyramid #43 Reno, NV: 2013 & 2014 
Randy S. Stevens………………...….Adelphi-Momauguin #63: 2002 

          & Madison #87: 1985, 1986, & 1992 
Stephen M. Thal………….…….Level #137: 1990 & 1991 

                   & Philosophic Lodge of Research: 1996 
Jon-Paul Venoit…..…………..……..……………..Compass #9: 2005 
 



 
REDEDICATION OF COSMOPOLITAN LODGE NO. 125 

MARCH 23, 2019 
 
 

                                   
 
 
 

                               
 
 
 

                               
 
 

                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 

                                                         
 
                         Great Grandson of the Most Worshipful Past Grand Master Moyle 
                                                   RW Grant Gould, Grand Secretary  
 
 



_ 

COSMOPOLITAN LODGE NO. 125 – UPCOMING EVENTS 
April 3rd       Stated Communication – Business Meeting with a program.  Connecticut Masonic 

Scouters Association will have a presentation to an Eagle Scout. 
Discussion also will be “Ties Between Masonry & Scouting” 

April 8th  The Annual Meeting of the Most Worshipful Grand Lodge AF & AM of CT.  You 
must bring you current dues card signed and be at the hotel in Cromwell at 8:00 
am. 

April 14th   Project Hope at 9 am at Tower One in New Haven. 
April 17th  Stated Communication –Fellow Craft Degree with WM Michael S. Abrahamson 

in the East.  Dinner at 6:30 pm.  Reservations with the Junior Warden Ben Stern at 
203-907-9628.  Meeting at 7:30 pm. Officers must wear their Tux.   

April 24th   Place to be determined.  Please make your reservations with David Stern 
at 203-444-2077 or dsternct@gmail.com. All reservations will be 
confirmed.    

April 28th  Downtown Evening Soup Kitchen where we will be preparing the meal.  
Preparation will between  2:30-4:30 pm. Please let RW Gary E. Cohen know if 
you can help out at 203-530-6222.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
       
              
 
 
 
 

Condolences to: 
 

Worshipful Brother David and Dori Stern on the loss of her mother 
Sylvia Weintraub Dvorchik 

 
And 

 
Brother Benjamin Stern  on the loss of his grandmother 

Sylvia Weintraub Dvorchik 
 
 
 
 

 


